February 2, 2024

Chris Van Schaack

Superintendent

Livermore Valley Joint Unified School District
685 East Jack London Boulevard

Livermore, CA 94551

Dear Mr. VanSchaack,

In accordance with the Educational Employment Relations Act, the Livermore Education
Association presents our initial proposals for the 2024-2025 reopener negotiations. The
Executive Board of the Livermore Education Association has approved the opening of Article 10
Special Education, Article 16 Class Size, and Article 19 Health and Safety Conditions in addition
to the automatic reopening of Article 21 Wages and Article 22 Health Benefits.

We look forward to another mutually beneficial round of negotiations this year.
At the table in 2024, LEA will be represented by:

Eileen Greenlee—Livermore Education Association, Vice President
Peter Hetherington—Sunset Elementary School, Fifth Grade

Noel Mattern—Granada High School, Social Studies

Erin Peacock— Mendenhall Middle School, Co-taught Core

Alison McCallister— Livermore High School, Resource Specialist
Deborah Rogers— Livermore and Del Valle High Schools, Psychologist

Sincerely,

Eileen Greenlee
Bargaining Chairperson, Livermore Education Association

cc: LEA Bargaining Team
Rhem Bell, CTA Staff
LEA President and Executive Board



